














 

Road widening success by Kevin Uhe 
 
The Crested Spider (Caladenia cristata) has been monitored under 
ADORP since 2011, including three small populations north of 
Wongan Hills. These are the only three known populations in this 
area with one population situated on a road reserve which was 
always at the danger of any road widening. 
 
In 2018, member Gail Reed, raised the alert that road widening was 
going to occur in the area and that this population was at risk. 
Unfortunately, when Main Roads did a vegetation survey of the road 
reserve, the presence of Caladenia cristata was not noted so this 
population was in real danger of being destroyed. 
 
Thanks to Gail’s contacts with the local DBCA Conservation Officer, a 
meeting was arranged in 2019 between Main Roads, DBCA and 
WANOSCG to alert Main Roads to this population and try and see if 
there was a way to save this population from the proposed road 
widening. 
 
Main Roads, to their credit, managed to slightly alter the road works 
to avoid the population. A visit to the area by Gail in late March this 
year confirmed that the road works had been completed without any 
damage to the orchid habitat. 
 
Many of our Threatened and Priority orchids are situated on road 
reserves and it pays to keep notice of any proposed road works that 
might affect these populations and alert the DBCA accordingly. 
 
Many thanks to Gail Reed for her efforts in helping to save this 
population. 
 

A reminder to all members that as tempting as it is to go for a road 
trip to look for orchids, regional travel restrictions are still currently 
in place. 
 
In order to reduce the community spread of COVID-19, the Western 
Australian government has introduced intrastate travel restrictions. 
From Tuesday 31st March, people will not be able to travel outside of 
their designated region e.g. Perth and Peel, South-west, Great 
southern, Mid-west, Goldfields. Some exemptions occur for people 
travelling for work or medical appointments, compassionate grounds 
and a few other reasons.  
 
As this is a rapidly evolving situation, these restrictions may change 
on any given day so it is best to check the WA government website 
for instructions when considering travelling beyond your region.  If 
you are heading out into the bush on your own because of social 
distancing then please make sure you have appropriate water and 
supplies and have notified someone of your intended destination 
and approximate expected return time. 
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